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RETURN TO EARLY YEARS INFORMATION
Dear Parent / Carer,
We are delighted that all of our children will return to early years on Wednesday 12 August 2020. Early Years staff cannot wait to welcome them back!
In line with Scottish Government and North Ayrshire Council guidance we have revised the plan set out in June for our return. As we move towards next session the health and safety of our school community will be at the heart of everything that we do. I am sure you will appreciate this is very complex to plan but we will always try our best to do what is right for our school community. Please be assured that we will help your child re-adjust to school life, support their wellbeing and have a clear focus on nurture and learning.
I appreciate your patience and understanding regarding the re-opening of our early years.  As you can imagine this has not been an easy journey!  Thank you for your kindness and support as we move forward together and plan for 2020/2021. 
I am now able to give you relevant information regarding the fulltime reopening of St John Ogilvie Early Years as outlined below. As you are aware the Scottish Government have postponed the delivery of 1140 free childcare hours until building works and staffing exercises have been completed. We will keep you abreast of this situation in due course.
1. START AND FINISH TIMES 

All pupils will return to early years on Wednesday 12 August 2020. Due to a realignment of sessions by North Ayrshire Council, we are currently only able to deliver morning and afternoon sessions 5 days per week (Monday – Friday), meaning the 2.5 day model previously available is no longer being offered. Sessions will now be extended by 15 minutes to 3 hours and 30 minutes.
Session Times: A.M - 8.30 till 12.00pm   (Doors open 8.30 – 8.45am then 11.45 – 12.00pm)



   P.M - 12.45 till 4.15pm (Doors open 12.45 – 1.00pm then 4.00pm – 4.15pm)


Please note that children should not arrive before 8.30am/12.45pm as they will not be able to enter the building regardless of the weather. Children MUST be collected by 12.00pm/4.15pm at the very latest to allow for thorough cleaning.  Early collection of your child will now only be possible by contacting the school office on 01294 218823. Please refrain from attempting to collect your child at any other time unless this has been arranged previously via the school office.  Your support in this is much appreciated.
2. ROOM ALLOCATION

To utilise space and enable all of our children to safely return to the early years we will be using both playrooms for children aged 2-5 years. When your child returns on Wednesday 12th August a member of staff will inform you which playroom your child will belong to.
3. DROP OFF AND COLLECTION
Butterfly Room - children will enter our school grounds via the original main gate but will now use the side entrance using the buzzer system to enter the Butterfly Room.  To reduce footfall and risk of infection a member of staff will collect and register your child. Signing in is no longer required and parents will no longer enter the cloakroom. Parents/carers are asked to adhere to physical distancing within our school grounds and utilise ground markings when dropping off and collecting their child.  
Caterpillar Room - children will enter our school grounds via the original main gate and will continue to use the main early years entrance using the buzzer system.  To reduce footfall and risk of infection a member of staff will collect and register your child. Signing in is no longer required and parents will no longer enter the cloakroom. Parents/carers are asked to adhere to physical distancing within our school grounds and utilise ground markings when dropping off and collecting their child.  

Staff will of course be on hand to advise and support you.  

Normally we welcome parents into our parents’ room and playrooms but unfortunately this is no longer possible due to 2m physical distancing restrictions.  I appreciate that this may be difficult for some parents but please do not hesitate to speak to the member of staff welcoming your child if you would like to pass on information to your child’s key worker.
4. PERSONAL BELONGINGS/CLOTHING
Unfortunately, due to risk of infection we can no longer allow children to bring their personal belongings such as dummies and blankets into the playroom. If your child requires these items please put them inside their bag and this will be placed on their coat peg for home time. 

Please ensure your child is dressed for adverse weather conditions as we can no longer allow children to share waterproofs or provide a set of coveralls for each individual child at this time. As always we would ask you to refrain from dressing your child in clothes which cannot be laundered easily or which you do not wish to get dirty.
I appreciate that this will be new for pupils and parents/carers and ask that you support us with these new arrangements.  We will of course review these arrangements and ask for your comments in order to move forward.

5. SCHOOL OFFICE 
Unfortunately parents and visitors cannot enter the school building in line with our Risk Assessment unless collecting their child if they are unwell.  If you need to contact the early years with any questions or concerns please do so via telephone (01294 218823) or email (stjohnogilvie@ea.n-ayrshire.sch.uk) 
It is essential that we have your up to date email address and telephone number.
6. CORONAVIRUS SYMPTOMS 

Any adult or child displaying any of the symptoms of COVID-19 is asked not to enter the school site and to access NHS Inform website for guidance. Parents should phone the school office if their child is absent and explain the reason for this absence. 
The most common symptoms are:

· new continuous cough

· fever/high temperature

· loss of, or change in, sense of smell or taste

If a child or member of staff displays any symptoms of COVID-19 then all Public Health procedures will be followed.
We appreciate your support with this matter when protecting our children and families.

If you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me and I will do my best to help you.  

I would like to end by thanking you for all your support and patience over the last few months.                It has been a difficult and challenging time for all our families and staff.  We are all really looking forward to welcoming our children back next week.

Kind regards,
Pauline McCulloch
Mrs Pauline McCulloch
Head Teacher
​​​​
